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 On June 1, 2017, Kansas City Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater 

Missouri Operations Company (collectively referred to as “the companies”) filed their 

Integrated Resource Planning (IRP) 2017 Annual Updates, as required by Commission 

Rule 4 CSR 240-22.080(3).  The companies held a stakeholder workshop on              

June 23, 2017, and on June 29, 2107 filed notices indicating that they would make no 

changes to their filings in response to those discussions.   

On July 28, 2017, comments were filed by the Natural Resources Defense 

Council, the Office of the Public Council, and the Missouri Department of Economic 

Development – Division of Energy. Each of the commenters indicated that the 

companies’ filings were deficient in some manner and described additional information 

they thought was lacking from the annual filing.  

As noted by some of the commenters, 4 CSR 240-22 (Chapter 22) does not 

require or authorize any action by the Commission.   As a result, there is no need for 

further decision or action by the Commission at this time. The Commission 
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acknowledges the comments and directs the companies to consider them in their next 

triennial filings.  Since no further action is required by the Commission, this file shall be 

closed. 

       BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 

 
 

Nancy Dippell, Senior Regulatory Law Judge,  
by delegation of authority pursuant  
to Section 386.240, RSMo 2016. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 11th day of August, 2017 
 


